## South Carolina Department of

## Natural Resources



Robert H. Boyles, Jr.

Director

Ken Rentiers

Deputy Director for

Land, Water and Conservation

December 14, 2021

Mr. Dale Gibert Cherokee County 110 Railroad Avenue Gaffney, SC 29340

RE: COMMUNITY ASSISTANCE VISIT

Thank you for the courtesy extended to SCDNR staff during the recent Community Assistance Visit (CAV) on December 13, 2021. The purpose of the visit was to assist community officials with the implementation and administration of the local floodplain management program and to evaluate Cherokee County's status as a participant in the NFIP.

During the meeting a complete review of the County's floodplain management program was conducted. Your staff's knowledge reflects well in the practice of sound floodplain management.

It is our goal to assist in keeping Cherokee County's participation in good standing with the NFIP.

A copy of the CAV report is enclosed for your reference. No actions need to be taken by the County and the CAV can be closed at this time.

Should you have any questions or concerns regarding the program, you may contact me at 803-734-4307/whittlel@dnr.sc.gov.

Sincerely,

Laura Whittle
Laura Whittle
NFIP Specialist

CC: Pier Janrhett, FEMA Region IV